Meeting Minutes

Community and Economic Development Authority Meeting

Monday October 17, 2007

Members Present

Jean Connaughton Chair

Sandra Besse

Earl Dalrimple

Nancy Bonnell

Bill Lockhart

Members absent

Meg Kistin

Also present

Bill Lockhart  

Jean Connaughton called the meeting to order at 6:30pm

Career Center

Bill Lockhart reviewed the plans and estimated costs for renovation of the Career Center formerly the Wareham Child Care Center.  CEDA members reviewed the plans and the estimate for the renovations to the building.  The estimate is higher than the original estimate completed 18 months ago, and is due to the increase in construction costs.

Members inquired if we could conduct construction project in two phases.  Bill indicated that it might be possible but did not recommend this method since management fees would be more costly if not completed in one phases.

Implementation of 07 Grant

Jean Connaughton reviewed the status of the 07grant indicating that the implementation was delayed awaiting the approval of the selectman. Marilyn had sought approval from the selectman to hire a consultant to initiate the sign and façade program and assist with the Housing Rehab program while a staff member was out on medical leave.  The selectman denied the request and asked for a detailed list of projects and timeline for completion.

The 07 grant includes the following programs

Housing rehab program

Gatra funding

Literacy program

Power Hour

Mentoring Program

Community Development Strategy Session

Committee members reviewed the needs outlined in the 2005 plan.

Housing 

Preserving the existing housing stock through rehab/renovations scored the highest followed by development of a rental assistance program(providing fist/last months rents and security deposits and identifying methods or programs to encourage affordable housing alternatives.   

Members recommended that we continue supporting housing rehab via grant process. Since affordable housing continue to be a pressing need.

Transportation

A high priority in 05 was subsidized transportation and it continues to be for low to moderate income residents. A specific concern is the ability of qualified applicants to access jobs at the new mall in Wareham. A barrier to these jobs would be a lack of transportation.  The board would like to determine how best we can address this need.

Public Social Services 

Youth at Risk continues to be a high priority in the community and members recommended that we determine if there is potential to provide program assistance with the power hour and literacy programs and determine other programs that address the needs of youth at risk.

Also discussed was a concern that domestic violence is a need that has not been addressed and we should determine how we can support this need via the grant process.

Developing job skills an important element in providing youth at risk, victims of domestic abuse and low to moderate income household on a path to self-self-sufficiency. Discussed was the board’s ability to address this issue by supporting a career center facility in a CEDA owned building.  The building requires extensive renovations and the board would like to explore potential for funding a portion of the renovations  

Meeting Adjourned   8:15pm

Minutes approved

Submitted by 

